Round Table Executive Board Meeting

Friday, August 14, 2009

12:00 Noon—1:30 p.m.

Home of President Carolyn Keathley

Persons Present: Carolyn Keathley, Marilyn Eichelberger, Julie Covington, Janet Sheets, Pam Crow, Diana Garland, Leigh Ann Marshall, Angela Funai, Barbara Santos, Patricia Tolbert, Sandy Bennett, Dovalee Dorsett, Jane Gunn,  Joyce Packard, Sandra Lené, Amber Adamson, Madelyn Jones, Chris Wilkins.

Welcome:  Carolyn Keathley

Invocation:  Diana Garland

Luncheon
Business Meeting: 

Carolyn Keathley gave three handouts: today’s agenda, a budget request form, a schedule of the year’s upcoming executive board meetings.  A signup sheet for the Round Table Membership Tea was circulated.  
Carolyn welcomed the group and thanked everyone for agreeing to serve.  She said that only one person said “no” to a request to serve.

The following committee reports were given:

Anniversary—Angela Funai.   The anniversary meeting is in March but there is no date set and no further report

Christmas Luncheon—Barbara Santos.  The Christmas Luncheon is Thursday the 3rd of December at the Armstrong Browning Library.  

Courtesy—Patricia Tolbert.  Carolyn said that there had been concerns about the Courtesy Committee and that its functions may be moved into another area.
Electronic Communication—Sandy Bennett.  Dates for some of the programs are needed for the website. 

Hostesses—Dovalee Dorsett. The committee is preparing for its work this year.  
Interest Groups—Judy Maggard.  Carolyn reported that Judy is working on organizing the Interest Groups.  

International Dinner—Jane Gunn.   The international dinner will be Monday, November 2 on the 5th floor of Cashion.  The entire floor is reserved.  A request form will be sent to the President’s office asking for $3,000 of support for the dinner.  Jane said that Lois Ferguson has obtained a storage room in Marrs McLean Science Building and reminded members to turn in any decorations they had from past years.  Carolyn remarked that fresh fruit was always a good centerpiece and that the international student guests can take the fruit home.    
Newcomers—Joyce Packard.  The newcomers’ brunch is August 29 in the Mayborn Museum at 10:00 a.m.   Joyce hopes all the Round Table officers will be present.  The Provost office has contributed $500 towards the event.  Patricia Tolbert is preparing a wonderful meal.  
The Round Table Membership Tea is Tuesday, September 22 from 4 to 6 p.m. at the Faculty Center.  Both inside and outside areas will be used.  We will use ARA food services more and have Dr. Pepper floats.  

Newsletter—Sandy Bennett.  No report
Membership—Denyse Rodgers.   Sandy Bennett reported for Denyse.  All executive board members should be sure that they have paid their dues.  

Program—Kathy Hillman and Julie Covington.   Julie reported that members of her committee are busy on each program.  In order to foster member participation in each program they will be asked to bring items designated to support that particular program.  

October’s program:  “Reflection on a century of service” will be held at the Mayborn Museum and celebrate Baylor’s Louise Herrington School of Nursing.  Nursing School graduates will speak and Round Table members will be asked to bring items for health kits used by nursing students on mission trips.  Lois Ferguson, Leigh Ann Marshalls, and Patricia Pack are members of this program committee.
December’s program:  Round Table members will be asked to bring stuffed bears, other stuffed animals or coloring books and crayons for the Waco Advocacy Center.

January’s program:  “Reflection on friendship” will feature Rebecca Sharpless speaking on women’s cookbooks.  Round Table members will be asked to bring canned goods for Caritas.  

February ‘s program: Patricia Tolbert is chairing this program committee which will feature Baylor’s Engaged Learning Groups and be held as a Dutch treat luncheon in Brooks Great Hall.  The item for Round Table members to bring will be determined later according to what will help the ELG students.  A number of the ELG students will speak.
April’s program:  This month will be a service project with the Special Olympics.   The date of the Special Olympics has not been determined.  Margaret Wooddy, professor of Health, Human Performance, & Recreation,  is our contact for this event which will be held at the Hart Patterson Track.  Family and friends as well as Round Table members will be encouraged to participate.  

Carolyn praised Kathy and Julie for the great job they are doing.   Carolyn said that she hoped that it will work well for members to participate by bringing donations. .  She said that she had worked with the Advocacy Center and saw how important the gifts of stuffed animals and coloring books are to the children there.  

Scholarship-- Sandra Lené and Amber Adamson:  Sandra reported that $250 has been received so far this year and there has also been a pledge of $600. 

 A thank-you note has been received from the Baptist General Convention of Texas in appreciation of the commemorative brick given by Round Table to the Baylor Park in Independence.  The money for the brick was raised from members who participated in the Round Table trip to Independence.  

Scholarship Fundraising—Madelyn Jones.  The committee had not yet met but they are thinking about the silent auction to be held with the December program.  A room in Armstrong Browning Library has been reserved for the auction.  Last year’s auction raised $1,500.  

Telephone—Jan Purdy.  No report.

Yearbook—Chris Wilkins.  August 28th is the last day for additions to the Yearbook.  Last year 300 were printed with 50 still left.  These will be given to Newcomers .  Our membership is now 140.  Sandy will send an email to last year’s members to encourage them to send in dues in order to appear in the Yearbook.  

Chris requested a couple of volunteers to look over the membership list in the Yearbook to check for correct husband names since some members don’t turn in that information.  Patricia Tolbert and Marilyn Eichelberger volunteered to help with this.  
Carolyn said that program chairs should come to those Executive Board meetings when they have reports and are welcome at other times.  

Carolyn requested comments on her policy of using the Round Table email list to publicize only Baylor sponsored events.  She reported that she had received a number of requests for city-wide events or book signings.  

Jane Gunn suggested a poster promoting membership in Round Table be placed in Baylor’s faculty center.  Marilyn Eichelberger volunteered to produce the poster.  

Carolyn said that the Provost office has placed an electronic page for Round Table in the New Faculty Orientation website.

The meeting ended at 1:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted

Janet Sheets, Recording Secretary
